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Monday Meetings  
Restarted Virtually 

 

Monday Meetings 
Restarted in April 2020 

After the canceling the Monday meetings on March 
16, 2020, due to Governor Newsom and Los Angeles 
Mayor Garcetti’s request to limit meetings to stop the 
potential spread of the COVID-19 virus, the meetings were 
started again virtually on April 06, 2020. 

Ed Reynolds spent two weeks reviewing virtual 
meeting options and then selected the popular Zoom 
Meeting application, purchased a license, and spent a week 
learning how to host a Zoom meeting.  

An announcement that the Zoom meetings were to 
start on April 06 was published in the April 2020 Wings 
News. Ed then practiced meetings with his daughter 
Wendy, Howard Swerdlick, Bob Eisenhart, Jimmy 
Weldon, Shirley Andrews, Shannon Muchow, and several 
others. Howard, in turn, practiced with others.  

Karen Vegtel then called active and inactive members 
to inform them of the meets and how to join over the phone. 

 

Dr. Robert Eisenhart 
Becomes WOW 

Presentation Facilitator 
To create interest in attending our virtual meetings 

(other than seeing our uncut hair and smiley faces), Bob 
Eisenhart volunteered to become the Wings Over Wendy’s 
Presentation Facilitator.  

Bob has aggressively lined up an exciting presentation 
for each week’s meetings. The advantage of virtual 
meetings are the speakers can be located anywhere in the 
world and provide us with videos, PowerPoints, and other 
forms of communication. If you know of an interesting 
speaker, email Bob at bobeisen@att.net or call him at (818) 
471-3294 to have him contact the speaker and schedule 
them for a Monday meeting. 

Bob would like to have members tell us their stories. 
We have already heard from Shannon Muchow and Jerry 
Knotts, but we know that many of you have interesting 
stories to tell the group. Even if you have told your stories 
in the past, the virtual meeting format provides expanded 
visual capabilities, and we are no longer constrained on 
time, so we would love to hear them again with expanded 
time for Q&A after your presentation. Also recommend to 
Bob, YouTubes, and video clips that would be of interest to 
the Wings Over Wendy’s group. He can schedule those at 
our meetings if a speaker is not available for a Monday 
meeting or if a speaker cancels. 
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April 2020 
Meetings 

April 06, 2020 

 

First Zoom Meeting 
Wings Over Wendy’s conducted their first Zoom 

meeting on April 06, 2020. Sixty-six people participated in 
the meeting, including ABC7 TV. It was a first time 
meeting for many, but several had experience attending 
Zoom meetings with other organizations, family and 
friends and were able to help the newcomers out. 

 
Photo from John Lee 

Councilmember John Lee 
Councilmember John Lee attended the meeting to first 

congratulate Wings Over Wendy’s getting meetings again 
this time with Zoom. He updated the group on the activities 
in the community during this pandemic, and asked for help 
in donating supplies and catering for those who work in 
hospitals. It was nice to see him is a Wings Over Wendy’s 
hat and shirt. 

 

Shannon Muchow 
Shannon Muchow gave us an outstanding presentation 

on her Grandfather, Lt Col Howard A. Muchow’s 
experience flying B-17’s in WWII. 

Shannon had a close relationship with her 
grandparents, even attending a college close to where they 
lived and five years ago attending 8th Air Force reunions 
where she met Elmo Maiden. Her Grandfather wrote a 
memoir titled FOREVER YOURS – if I ever get home alive! 
in 1999 and five years ago, Shannon decided to turn it into 
an audiobook. Her research found that many of the people 
in the book didn’t know about the book. So she started to 
find them. 

She told us about her father growing up in Sioux Falls, 
SD, enlisted after Pearl Harbor, attended training at 
Washington University, met Shannon’s Grandmother, and 
they were soon married. Her Grandfather attended flight 
training in Texas. Upon graduation, he was assigned to a 
crew in Lincoln, NE, to join a B-17 crew. She showed us 
several pictures of the crew and individual crew members. 
They trained at Rapid City, SD, where her Grandfather had 
attended college. After their B-17 training, the crew flew a 
new B-17 to RAF Great Ashfield, England to join the 8th 
Air Force, 385th Bomb Group 

Her Grandfather had kept his letters and candid 
photos. Shannon showed us several. On his eighth .mission, 
he ran into heavy flak. On his scheduled 19th mission, he 
was grounded with a sinus infection, and Robert Davis took 
his place. On the mission, his aircraft “Mr Lucky” suffered 
a mid-air collision that cut the B-17 in half. The tail section 
floated to the ground from 13,000 ft, and the tail gunner, 
Joe “Frank” Jones survived and was written up in Ripley’s 
Believe It or Not and Time magazine. 

(Continued page 3) 
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From Shannon Muchow sides 

Her Grandfather was then assigned to Robert Davis’ 
crew as the Aircraft Commander.  

On April 10, 1945, he crash-landed the “Rum Dum” 
aircraft with an engine on fire after a raid over Neuruppin 
at RAF Laarbruch, a Canadian Air Strip. He left the plane 
and returned to England but had the Royal Air Force Wing 
Commander sign a receipt for the plane. 

Shannon accompanied her Father, Grandfather, and 
their significant others on a trip to visit Great Ashfield in 
2002. Her Grandfather died in 2003. 

She has also visited many of the crew and finished her 
presentation, telling us that she returned to RAF Laarbruch, 
which has a museum and told the curator about the crash of 
the “Rum Dum.” The story is now a plaque in the museum. 

 

Shannon’s presentation can be downloaded and viewed at 

https://www.dropbox.com/transfer/AAAAAA_pZRHv
UhI0twPb4vO2eC3MrSVtyKZrgF8Z2FTbmZz47bP8AGc 

April 13, 2020 

 
Photo from Bob Blumenfield 

Councilmember  
Bob Blumenfield 

Councilmember Bob Blumenfield. Attended the 
meeting n April 13, 2020, and gave the group a report on 
the status of activities in the City, his office, and the San 
Fernando Valley non-profit organizations fighting the 
COVID-19 epidemic. He provided very informative 
information and answered questions from the attendees. A 
few still staff his office during the shutdown to provide 
constitute assistance. They are not able to answer the phone 
directly but do return voice messages. (818) 774-4330. 

 
Photo by Ed Reynolds 

Dr. Kia Rowhanian 
COVID-19 Presentation 

(Continued page 4) 

https://www.dropbox.com/transfer/AAAAAA_pZRHvUhI0twPb4vO2eC3MrSVtyKZrgF8Z2FTbmZz47bP8AGc
https://www.dropbox.com/transfer/AAAAAA_pZRHvUhI0twPb4vO2eC3MrSVtyKZrgF8Z2FTbmZz47bP8AGc
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On April 13, 2020, Wings Over Wendy’s was honored 

to have Dr. Kia Rowhanian, emergency medicine specialist, 
West Hills Hospital and Medical Center give us a detailed 
presentation on the COVID-19 virus. 

He provided slides on the Corona Virus: structure, the 
whole family of viruses, history of mass disease, and the 
timeline of COVID-19. 

Dr. Rowhanian then talked about how an infection can 
happen in great detail and what happens if you get COVID-
19. He then told us how we could beat the spread and 
showed a clip on how easily it can be spread. 

He finished his presentation with a discussion on 
“Flattening The Curve” by treatments and a vaccine. The 
Doctor then answered questions for forty minutes. 

His presentation can be downloaded and viewed on: 
https://www.dropbox.com/transfer/AAAAAGh7E3CGtqP
5Lazk2zUOmYig_LY8Gme5EIiG66qSMUmPdF_VJCc 

April 20, 2020 

 
Photo by from Osvaldo Ramirez 

Osvaldo Ramirez 
Osvaldo Ramirez, Field Representative, Congressman 

Tony Cárdenas, visited the Wings Over Wendy’s meeting 
on April 20, 2020. He provided a report on the Stimulus 
Package recently passed by Congress and the upcoming 
bills that Congress is working. His office number is: (818) 
221-3718 if individuals need help. 

 
Photo from Jerry Knotts Facebook 

Jerry Knotts,  
Col. USAF (Retired) 

Wild Weasels in Viet Nam 
On April 20, 2020, Jerry Knotts, Colonel, USAF 

(Retired) gave a presentation to the group on Wild Weasels 
in Viet Nam and his experience as a Wild Weasel. 

Colonel Jerry Knotts retired from the USAF in 1984. 
During his 24 year career, he had many challenging 
assignments to include a combat tour as an F-105 WILD 
WEASEL with the 388 TFW/44TFS at Korat Royal Thai 
Air Force Base, Korat, Thailand. During this one year tour 
in 1968, he flew 112 ROLLING THUNDER combat 
missions in North Vietnam/Laos. 

The mission of the WILDWEASEL in Viet Nam was 
to fly to the combat area ahead of the strike force and 
destroy the SA-2 (Surface to Air) missile sites and 
associated AAA gun sites. The WILD WEASEL mission 
has been called “The Suicide Mission” and featured from 
time to time on the Military Channel. The probability of 
survival for a WILD WEASEL was approximately 35% 
Jerry started his presentation with a narration of a YouTube 
video titled Wings Over Vietnam “The Missions”. The 
followed with his experiences. 

(Continued page 5) 

https://www.dropbox.com/transfer/AAAAAGh7E3CGtqP5Lazk2zUOmYig_LY8Gme5EIiG66qSMUmPdF_VJCc
https://www.dropbox.com/transfer/AAAAAGh7E3CGtqP5Lazk2zUOmYig_LY8Gme5EIiG66qSMUmPdF_VJCc
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From Jerry Knott PowerPoint 

Jerry showed us a map of the Hanoi area, pictures of a 
North Vietnamese SA-2 Sam Site and Fan Song radar, and 
then the Wild Weasel aircraft. He discussed the Electronic 
Warfare Officer’s cockpit in the F-105 and the weapons 
carried on either the F-100 and the F-105. 

His talk was finished with numerous questions and 
comments from the group. View his presentation at: 
https://www.dropbox.com/t/hbf57wC9Cpg6EAAW 

and the Wild Weasel YouTube at: 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/vqmes70c84xypsv/DC%20W
ings%20Over%20Vietnam%20The%20Missions%207of8
%20Wild%20Weasel.mp4?dl=0 

April 27, 2020 

 
En.Wikipedia.org 

Congressman  
Brad Sherman 

On April 29, 2020, Congressman Brad Sherman, 
visited the Wings Over Wendy’s meeting. He provided an 
update on the investigations by the House Foreign Affairs 
Committee in which he serves as the Ranking Member of 
Subcommittee on Asia on the China and North Korea 
situations. He then answered questions from the attendees. 

 
Photo by Ed Reynolds 

Jonathan Parshall 
“Options for Peace, 1945”, 
War Termination Scenarios & 
The Numbers Behind Them 

One of the advantages of virtual meetings is Bob 
Eisenhart can obtain outstanding speakers from all over the 
world. On April 27, 2020, he hit a home run by getting 
Jonathan Parshall, U.S. Naval War College, adjunct 
professor, a lecturer at the WWII Museum, and founder of 
www.combinedfleet.com. He has appeared on the 
Discovery Channel and the History Channel. 

Jon started by providing the context of the Pacific War 
in the spring of 1945. He discussed the battles and the 
percentage of casualties suffered by the United States and 
the Japanese leading up to the Battle of Okinawa which had 

• 75,00 US Casualties (14-20,00KIA) 
• 80,00-100,000 Japanese Miltary KIA 
• 40,00-150,000 Civilian Dead (out of 300,000 

total population) 
• Extremely high combat fatigue casualties 

among American forces 
The aggregate casualties in the Pacific War resulted in 

17.4% of US Troops vs. 96.3% Japanese Soldiers and 
civilians. At that point, the war was not winding down and 
was getting bloodier, and Everybody’s casualties were 
climbing. 

He then shifted to the US leadership and the plans to 
attack the mainland of Japan, pointing out that the force 
ratios had averaged 2 US to 1 Japanese. Next, he discussed 
the Japanese leaders and Japan’s military situation, 
domestic situation, and food situation. Followed by an 
analysis of the Japanese command decisions, military 
planning, which lead to 900,000 Japanese troops to Kyushu 
Island, which the US would have to invade to attack the 
mainland. 

(Continued page 6) 

https://www.dropbox.com/t/hbf57wC9Cpg6EAAW
https://www.dropbox.com/s/vqmes70c84xypsv/DC%20Wings%20Over%20Vietnam%20The%20Missions%207of8%20Wild%20Weasel.mp4?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/vqmes70c84xypsv/DC%20Wings%20Over%20Vietnam%20The%20Missions%207of8%20Wild%20Weasel.mp4?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/vqmes70c84xypsv/DC%20Wings%20Over%20Vietnam%20The%20Missions%207of8%20Wild%20Weasel.mp4?dl=0
http://www.combinedfleet.com/
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Based on the historical casualty ratios, Jon estimated 
the US would suffer at least 300,00 casualties. 

He then discussed re-appraisal of an invasion by the 
US leadership and then War Termination Scenarios, August 
1945: 

1. Blockade 
2. Invasion 
3. The Bomb 
4. Demonstration Bomb? 

Jon discussed the many problems with a 
Demonstration Bomb, which concluded that it was not a 
viable option. He pointed out that dropping the first Bomb 
on Hiroshima did not dissuade the hardline militarists. Only 
the use of a second Bomb finally caused the Emperor to 
intervene. 

He then discussed the moral framework of the 
decision. Pointing out death count per month during this 
period not only in Japan and US forces, but also China and 
other occupied countries in the area. 

Jon then discussed moral criteria that lead to the 
conclusions that: 

• Dropping the Bomb, as awful as it was, was 
clearly the least immoral option available 
from a portfolio of truly awful options. 

• Dropping the Bomb saved disproportionately 
more Japanese lives than any other option. 

• Dropping the Bomb led to a much superior 
post-war political environment for Japan (i.e., 
no Soviet occupation zone.) 

When then had a forty-five minute Q&A session and 
the conclusion that Johnothan’s presentation ranks as the 
best Wings Over Wendy’s has experienced in eighteen 
years. 
 

Wings Over Wendy’s 
in the News 

 

Coronavirus won’t clip 
the wings of the Veterans 
of Wings Over Wendys 

By Karl Schmid 

April 10, 2020 
LOS ANGELES (KABC) -- A group of veterans who 

meet every Monday morning since 2001 in the western San 
Fernando Valley weren’t going to let the coronavirus stop 
them from coming together. 

Wings Over Wendy’s is a group of veterans, veteran 
supporters, aviation, and military aficionados that honors 
all veterans past and present. They meet every Monday and 
Tuesday morning, 52 weeks per year. Starting in 2001 in 
the West Hills Wendy’s Restaurant, they had only missed 
one Monday when the restaurant was closed for Christmas. 

“It gives veterans, and the like an opportunity to get 
out of the house,” Ed Reynolds, organizer of Wings Over 
Wendy’s, told ABC7. 

“It's that comradery, that shared experience ... that's 
what brings them there," Wings Over Wendy’s member 
Bob Donovan said. 

With the serious nature of the coronavirus and the 
citywide shelter in place order taking effect, the weekly 
meetings looked as if they were going to become a thing of 
the past. 

"It was pretty devastating for a lot of them because 
they live for it," Donovan explained. 

For the first time in the group's existence, meetings 
stopped for three weeks, until Ed Reynolds came up with 
an idea. 

"My family went on Zoom the last two Saturday 
nights, so I spent this last week trying to learn Zoom," Ed 
said. 

Ed mastered the basics of Zoom and the webcam, and 
with that, Wings Over Wendy’s took flight again, allowing 
its members to come together once more on a Monday. 

"If you couldn't shoot them down with a German 88, 
coronavirus is not going to take these guys out of the fight," 
Bob told ABC7. Proving that you really can teach an old 
dog new tricks. 

View the segment at: 
 https://abc7.com/community-events/coronavirus-wont-
clip-these-veterans-wings/6099756/ 
 

Los Angeles Daily News 
Veterans ‘zoom’ into the 
virus- scarred virtual-
meeting world of the 21st 
Century 

(Continued page 7) 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fabc7.com%2Fcommunity-events%2Fcoronavirus-wont-clip-these-veterans-wings%2F6099756%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C7b954db9954e430ae6b908d7dfc8893b%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637223924691146370&sdata=mE%2FmocDyXjNGCBpUYRPzdQ3cj1gS4ZNE4q2k4dqf0pE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fabc7.com%2Fcommunity-events%2Fcoronavirus-wont-clip-these-veterans-wings%2F6099756%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C7b954db9954e430ae6b908d7dfc8893b%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637223924691146370&sdata=mE%2FmocDyXjNGCBpUYRPzdQ3cj1gS4ZNE4q2k4dqf0pE%3D&reserved=0
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For most of them, zoom was a V-8 under 
the hood of their ’65 Mustang, and a 
cloud was that white thing floating by in 
the sky your girlfriend always saw an 
animal in, but you never could. 

 
By DENNIS MCCARTHY 

PUBLISHED April 25, 2020 
“We’re in a steep learning curve here.” — Ed Reynolds  

They came tip-toeing into our tech heavy world a 
month ago with more than a bit of trepidation and doubt. 
But, they made it, bless’em, they’re here. 

“Yeah, it was like pulling teeth to get them all onboard, 
and they still don’t understand it, but you know something, 
they’re really doing great with our new Zoom meetings,” 
said Ed Reynolds, meeting facilitator for Wings Over 
Wendy’s, a raucous, lovable group of 100 or so mostly 
older veterans who meet every Monday morning for a cup 
of coffee and a shot of camaraderie. 

For most of them, zoom was a V-8 under the hood of 
their ’65 Mustang, and a cloud was that white thing floating 
by in the sky your girlfriend always saw an animal in, but 
you never could. 

They could fly a B-24, drop a bomb on a postage 
stamp, and assembled an M-1 rifle in 30 seconds, but figure 
out how to use all the gadgets on a smart phone? Forget 
about it. They’ll stick with their old landline. 

When Ed told his troops they were going to have to 
cease meeting because of the coronavirus, it was like they 
had just been told their best friend died. For a lot of them, 
especially the widowers and widows of veterans, these 
meetings were their lifeline, the best over the counter 
prescription for loneliness they could find. 

Sorry, Ed said, but there was nothing he could do. We 
all have to stay home. He had been keeping in touch with 
his family using Zoom, but he was far from an expert. How 
could he ever get this many veterans set in their ways and 
having trouble following orders to Zoom into meetings? 
Only one way to find out. 

“It took me a whole week to learn, but I figured it out,” 
said the retired Air Force Lt. Colonel. “Now, I had to teach 
them, which was the real hard part. I spent many hours on 
the phone, walking them through, step by step, and many 

of them still didn’t get it. 
“We have one old guy, a retired engineer, who didn’t 

even have internet in his house. I asked him why? He said 
when computers came into his company, they started laying 
off secretaries. He didn’t want to be the cause of one 
secretary losing her job. 

“Even my own father warned me not to get into 
computers, that they were going to be the ruin of mankind 
and cause massive unemployment,” he said. “But there’s 
been more jobs created because of computers, than lost.” 

The morning of their first Zoom meeting two weeks 
ago, Ed was nervous. Would it really work? Would his vets 
come through? Of course, they would. When have they’ve 
ever let us down? 

“Over 143 signed up to Zoom, including a lot of 
members who had stopped coming to meetings because 
they couldn’t drive anymore. It was a beautiful sight to see. 
I opened the meeting for the first hour to basically a gab 
session, letting everyone catch up with each other.” 

There was Jimmy Weldon saying a prayer to open the 
formal part of the meeting, then threatening to hijack an 
Access van to take everyone over to Wendy’s for a 
hamburger. 

There were wives patiently telling their husbands to sit 
up straight because their friends could only see the top of 
their heads, and no, they didn’t have to shout to be heard, 
just take your finger off the mute button. 

And, plenty of kidding around about all the guys with 
“chin spinach,” who haven’t shaved in weeks. 

Ed asked everyone to spend some time practicing with 
Zoom during the week and told them how proud he is that 
they’ve learned, and to please call a member who’s not on 
Zoom to give it a try. It won’t bite. 

“You know, it’s impossible to explain, but it’s such an 
emotional thing when everyone says goodbye at the end of 
the meeting,’ Ed says. “We’re all wondering if we’ll ever 
be able to be together again under one roof, shake hands 
and give each other a hug.” 

No, Ed, it’s not impossible to explain at all. 
 

Valley News Group- April 2, 2020 
WOODLAND HILLS: Starting Monday, April 6, the 

West Valley Veterans group Wings Over Wendy’s, which 
has only missed meeting on Mondays three times since 
2001, will start virtual meetings via the Zoom Meeting 
application. Members can attend the meetings virtually via 
cell phones, computers or tablet devices or dial in on their 
landlines at 9:30 am. Interesting speakers are scheduled 
every week. Contact Ed Reynolds at 818 884-4013 or 
wingsoverwendys@outlook.com for meeting URL, ID and 
Password. 
 
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Zoom Meetings 
We have now held four Zoom Meetings, and over 100 

people have attended from not just locally but from 
Massachusetts, New Jersey, Virginia, Georgia, Texas, 
Minnesota, San Diego County, Orange County and Ventura 
County. 

We have had City Councilmembers, Congressmen, 
and Congressmen’s staff also attend, but many of our 
members that attended physical meetings have not 
attended.  

I encourage all of those who have attended to contact 
their friends and tablemates to encourage them to attend. 

The following people attended during April: 
Scott Abrams  David Alvarez 
Lee Ambers  Steve Andersen 
Dave Anderson  Norm Anderson 
Shirley Andrews  Raffy Astvasadoorian 
Lee Auger  Phil Aune 
Mark Ax  Bob Bermant 
Bob Blumenfield  Paul Boghossian 
Marcus Bovee  Constance Brehm 
Richard Burns  Richard Chambers 
Barry Chapman  Colin Colbourn 
Stanley DeCovnick  Malcolm Dipperstein 
Bob Donovan  Joan Donovan 
Kate Donovan  John Duffy 
Don Eisenberg  Bob Eisenhart 
Anarg Frangos  Leslie Fraze 
Glenn Gates  Tim Glick 
Anita Green  David Greenberg 
Carter Greene  Connie Hein 
Peter Helm  Arthur Hershey 
Alan Hill  Brenda Hill 
Nina Hoffmann  Carol Jensen 
Walter Junkel  Fred Kaplan 
Dick Kinder  Steve Kinder 
Stephen Klausner  Jerry Knotts 
Andy Kopetzky  Larry Kushner 
Erick Lace  Jill Lace 
Hal Landy  Gary LaPook 
Michael LaVere  John Lee 
Robert Lee  Barney Leone 
Hillard Lewinson  Howard Lewis 
Morris Litwack  Frank Lopez 
Marion Lovelace  Sandi Lyon 
Tom Maiden  Ethel Margolin 
Margot Marty  Ken Mayer 
Rosadel McClure  Byron McKibben 
Jim McMichael  Monte Merken 
Earl Minkin  Shannon Muchow 

Jon Parshall  Dan Pemberton 
Ed Phillips  AnneMarie Radel 
Osvaldo Ramirez  Marcene Rankin 
Richard Raskoff  Bill Ratner 
Ed Reynolds  Judy Reynolds 
Larrie Rhodes  Rex Roche 
Maria Rodriguez  Ray Rodriguez 
Andy Romanisky  Abe Rosenzweig 
Earl Roth  Kia Rowhanian 
Eva Saks  Karl Schmid 
Lynn Schrempf  Bruce Schultz 
Sam Schultz  Charles Scott 
Phil Shapiro  Bob Shattuck 
Nancy Shattuck  Steve Shepard 
Brad Sherman  Ester Shifren 
Jim Sivazlian  Doc Stafford 
Dan Stark  Greg Stathatos 
Chip Stevens  Bob Stiles 
Michael Sugar  Howard Swerdlick 
Bob Swihart  Bill Tapp 
Karen Vegtel  Karen Velarde 
Tony Velarde  Leon Waldman 
Joe Weber  Warren Weinstein 
Jimmy Weldon  Jay Wertz 
Henry Wheeler  Bill Wishard 
Dave Worley   

I ask all of those on the list to contact friends and 
tablemates who are not on the list to encourage them to 
attend. 

Need an upgrade? 
All indications are that we will have to hold virtual 

meets for months, so I recommend to those that are 
attending that don’t have computers, laptops, or tablets to 
obtain a tablet or iPad via a cellphone carrier. 

iPhone or other smartphone users can improve their 
experience by using an iPad or tablet. A second-hand tablet 
can be obtained for less than $100, and you can use your 
smartphone as a hotspot for the tablet to use your wireless 
number.  

New tablets or iPads are often discounted by cell 
phone carriers, and some have deals for veterans. 

For those that have computers but no camera, I 
encourage you to purchase a web camera. They cost less 
than $100 and are easy to install via a USB port. Enables 
your grandkids to see your handsome face 

For Help Contact Charles Scott 
(818) 448-1737 

Charles has offered to help Wings Over Wendy’s 
members with their computer problems for FREE. 
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 

In Memoriam 
During March 2020, we learned of three Wings Over 

Wendy's who "Flew West." 

Sherwood Francis  
JAN 26, 1922 – APR 24,2019 

Sherwood Francis was born in Clarksford, WV, on 
January 26th, 1922. Enlisting in the USAAF, he was 
stationed in Hawai as an Aircraft Mechanic. After the war, 
he migrated to California and worked as a Mechanical 
Engineer at Litton Industries.  

Sherwood attended Wings Over Wendy’s meetings 
from May 2005 until 2012. He is survived by his wife 
Leona in their home in Canoga Park. 
 

 
Photo by Jay Wertz 

Dorothea Ulyate 
OCT 07, 1923 to FEB 19, 2020 

We were very saddened to learn of the passing of 
Dorothea Ulyate on February 19, 2020. Dorothea was a 
regular attendee of the Monday meetings, often sitting in 
the front row and asking many questions and commenting 
on speaker’s presentations. 

She was our “Rosie-the-Riveter,” reminding us of the 
effort women performed during World War II, building the 
aircraft that many of our members flew or rode in during 
the war. 

Last September, she participated in the annual Labor 
Day bell-ringing ceremony nationwide at 3:00 pm EDT that 
honors ‘the Rosies’. Her spirit will be missed. 

 
Photo by Shirley Andrews 

George Pappas 
OCT 02, 1922 to APR 08, 2020 

George Pappas was born in Chicago, IL on October 2, 
1922. He grew up in Greece but returned to the US for High 
School. He enlisted in the US Army and, in May 1942, was 
sent to China, where he served in ground support positions 
and served as an assistant to Generalissimo Chiang Kai-
shek, to the rank of T/5. In February 1945, he was 
transferred to the Philippines for the remainder of the war.  

He proudly wore his uniform and his medals, 
especially the ones awarded by Generalissimo Chiang Kai-
shek, and General Douglas MacArthur. He would march in 
the Canoga Park Memorial Day Parade with Darrell 
Huston. 

George worked in aerospace in the Valley and held a 
Top Secret security clearance. George led a very colorful 
life.  He once chased down a bank robber who shot at his 
car. for which he received a commendation from the LA 
County Sheriff. 

He was a very active letter-writer to politicians, 
judges, ministers, and never shy about expressing his views 
as a devout anti-Communist and loved to tell the story of 
John Birch’s murder by the Chinese Communists. George 
was a student of history and could recite ancient Greek and 
Roman history, especially the military actions. He called 
many famous people, his “friend,” including Louis 
Zamperini and Dick Rutan. 

George attended meetings from May 2005 to 2012 
until he moved to Kingman, AZ. He died in a Las Vegas 
hospital on April 8, 2020. 
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Prayers 
Unfortunately, several of our most active members 

were hospitalized or are either in Nursing Homes or at 
home recuperating from their injuries or illnesses. Our 
prayers are for a speedy recovery and a return to our 
meetings:  Ed Moreno, Ginger Lyons, Boots LaVere, 
Howard Leeds, and Alice Stone 
 

May Birthdays 
Pieter Vanevery  May 01 1942 
Stanley Salmore  May 03 1924 
Glenn Gates   May 04 1947 
Richard Decurtins  May 05 1947 
Tom Carey   May 06 1948 
Bruce Troe   May 07 1952 
Robert Lanthier   May 11, 1948 
Malcolm Dipperstein  May 12, 1930 
Bob Bermant   May 12, 1940 
Michael Sugar   May 12, 1946 
Hillard Lewinson  May 13, 1926 
Ernest Dutcher  May 16, 1920 100th 
Karen Vegtel   May 16, 1950 
Fred Phillips   May 18, 1923 
Bernard Kendrick  May 18, 1941 
Stanley DeCovnick  May 22, 1932 
Maurice Vasquez  May 22, 1968 
Earl Minkin   May 25, 1934 
Anne Marie Radel  May 25, 1960 
Darryl Markowski  May 25, 1966 
Lee Ambers   May 27, 1935 
 

New Members&Guests 
We welcomed the following new members and guests 

to our meetings during April 2020: 
Steve Andersen 
Marcus Bovee 
Richard Chambers 
Joan Donovan 
Kate Donovan 
Carter Greene 
Steve Kinder 
Sandi Lyon 
Jon Parshall 
Rex Roche 
Kia Rowhanian 
Karl Schmid 
Steve Shepard 
 

Wings News Staff 
Publisher: Ed Reynolds 
Editor: Ed & Judy Reynolds 
Reporter: Rex Roche 
Photographers: Larry Kushner, Ken Mayer,  
Paul Boghossian, Ed Reynolds, Howard Swerdlick, 
Alan Hill, and Michael Sugar. 
Video: Mike LaVere 
Secretaries: Marion Lovelace & Shirley Andrews 
Speakers: Barney Leone & Bob Eisenhart 
Tours: Warren Weinstein 
Treasurer: Barry Chapman 
Hats, Shirts & Name Tags: Howard Swerdlick 
Reminders: Connie Hein 
Raffle Tickets & Decorations: Fred Kaplan 
Computer Help: Charles Scott 
 

Wings News Patrons 
The following is a list of WOW members who have 
contributed $10 to fund the publication for 12 months.  

David Alvarez  Shirley Andrews 
David Anderson Lillian Anderson 
Lee Auger  Phil Aune 
Mark Ax  Peggy Jean Bassett 
Tom Bates  Bob Bermant 
Darlene Birgel  William Bloom 
Karl Boeckmann Ron Boggess 
Paul Boghossian Richard Burns 
Marge Callahan  Barry Chapman 
Guy Chookoorian Patrick Daly 
Alex Daunis  Howard Davis 
Gerald Detamore Skip DeYoung 
Bob Donovan  Dick Edwards 
Jan Edwards  Bob Eisenhart 
Roscoe Frazier  Midge Gisel 
David Greenberg Dick Guyer 
Connie Hein  John Helm 
Peter Helm  Richard Hernandez 
Manny Iglesias  Carol Jensen 
Annette Kanarek Fred Kaplan 
John Kennedy  Richard Kinder 
Steve Klausner  Jerry Knotts 
Andy Kopetzky  Larry Kushner 
Hal Landy  Nonie Lann 
Howard Leeds  Camille Levee 
Hillard Lewinson Al Lewis 
Morris Litwack  Ginger Lyon 
Thomas Maiden Ethel Margolin 
Toni Mattock  Ken Mayer 
Rosadel McClure Jim McMichael 

(Continue page 11) 
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Monte Merken  Ed Moreno 
Shannon Muchow Joe Mueller 
Dan Pemberton Ed Phillips 
Maurice Portnoy Marcene Rankin 
Richard Raskoff  Dave Reynolds 
Ed Reynolds  Judy Reynolds 
Maria Rodriguez Ray Rodriguez 
Bob Rose  Ray Rosenbaum 
Abe Rosenzweig George Rothman 
Lezar Saunders  Bruce Schultz 
Sam Schultz  Phil Shapiro 
Bob Shattuck  Nancy Shattuck 
Marty Snyder  Dan Stark 
Oscar Stein  Dave Steinbacher 
Chip Stevens  Bob Stiles 
Sharon Fine  Alice Stone 
Alex Strouzer  Howard Swerdlick 
Bill Tapp  Jack Taube 
David Timmerman David Tostenson 
Karen Vegtel  Joe Vernola 
Tom Villanueva  Leon Waldman 
Joe Weber  Warren Weinstein 
Jimmy Weldon  Bill Wentz 
Avery Willis  Bill Wishard 

 

 

WOW Events Calendar 
Additions 

Because of the high participation by Wings Over Wendy’s 
members in their events, the teamup.com WOW Events 
Calendar has been extended to include: ANA Meetings, 
MOAA/MOWW Meetings, and Operation Gratitude 
Events.  
The key is: kswpwdaeovnb1jans4 

Monday Meeting Agenda 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/661372701?pwd=NEZCWjlM
UTArRW1tREtWUWRLNmpDQT09 
• Meet & Greet starts at 8:30 am.  
• The formal meeting starts at 9:30 am. 
• Visitors and guests interviewed about 9:40 am.  
• The presentation starts around 10 am. 

Meeting ID: 661 372 701, Password: 200220 
Dial in: +16699009128,,661372701#,,#,200220# 

 

 

 

PIERCE FLORIST
Lori Brainard
10621 Victory Boulevard
North Hollywood, CA 91606
(818) 761-4280

 
They donate the flowers in the name of 

Wings Over Wendy’s  
when they are notified of a member’s funeral. 
 

Stay safe and healthy 
See you Monday! 

 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/661372701?pwd=NEZCWjlMUTArRW1tREtWUWRLNmpDQT09
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/661372701?pwd=NEZCWjlMUTArRW1tREtWUWRLNmpDQT09
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www. safer- baby.com
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www.hairrazor.biz 5950 Fallbrook Ave.
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Shop Hours:
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